
           Pupil Premium Expenses Policy  
 

At Brookhurst we aim for all children to be nurtured to achieve excellence in whatever form that 

takes for them. We want no pupil to be disadvantaged because of their circumstances, either in their 

learning or in their experience of school life. This policy has been developed to outline how we 

support children and families who receive Pupil Premium funds.  

This policy is intended to accompany the school strategy and the school development plan. It has 

been developed in line with Department of Education guidance on using Pupil Premium funds. 

Brookhurst Primary School uses its Pupil Premium fund in a range of ways. These include (but are not 

limited to): 

 Enhancing the quality of teaching received by all children 

 Providing small-group interventions to support specific Pupil Premium children 

 Contributing to the costs of trips, wraparound care, and extra-curricular activities provided 

by or which take place at the school. 

 Purchasing sundry items to support Pupil Premium children taking part in the life of the 

school (for example, wellies to enable them to participate in Forest School), or to reward 

achievements in school. 

Assistance with the costs of school trips, wraparound care, and extra-curricular activities provided 

at or by Brookhurst 

Since November 2023 Brookhurst has adopted a policy of providing 50% of the costs of these items 

for children whose families are in receipt of Pupil Premium. Requests to have children considered for 

this support should be made to the office. 

The school will consider requests for fuller support on a case by case basis depending on the needs 

and benefit for the child. If you would like to discuss this then please contact our teacher with 

responsibility of Pupil Premium, Emma Hugill, who can be reached via the school office.  

This policy is subject to review and change at any time. 

 

Appeals 

Appeals on spending decisions in the above categories for Pupil Premium children should be made to 

the Head teacher at head2330@we-learn.com 

 


